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New Sidewalk Construction is Happening in Your Neighborhood in 
2021 

 

Payne-Phalen New Sidewalk Project 

 

 

What is happening? 

The Payne-Phalen New Sidewalk Project will add 2.4 miles of new sidewalks on Cypress, Frank, and Duluth Streets, 

improving pedestrian safety and sidewalk connections in the neighborhood. Please see map on back – areas that will 

have new sidewalks installed are indicated in black. Sidewalks will be constructed near the edge of the public right-of-

way with a grass and tree boulevard. ADA-compliant pedestrian ramps will also be constructed. 

 

When is it happening? 

In early Fall 2020, the city will remove Ash and other species of trees that are in conflict with the new sidewalk, from the 

public right-of-way. Trees will be replanted in the new boulevard in 2021. New sidewalk construction is scheduled for spring 

2021.  

 

How will the project impact you? 

If you have personal property, fences, plantings, or sprinkler systems in the public right-of-way (which is approximately 

15 feet in from the street/curb) that will have new sidewalks installed, please remove them by October 2020. Otherwise, 

they may be damaged or removed during spring 2021 sidewalk construction. The project will not replace or repair 

damages to property in the public right-of-way. 

 

What are the costs to property owners? 

The project is federally funded. There are no assessments to property owners. 
 

 

HOW CAN YOU LEARN MORE? 
1. Watch the narrated PowerPoint presentation available now online at www.stpaul.gov/ppsidewalks.  

2. Project updates will be available on the city’s website at www.stpaul.gov/construction. 

3. If you have additional questions or comments, please contact Project Engineer Jary Lee at 651-266-1107  

or Jary.Lee@ci.stpaul.mn.us. 

 

http://www.stpaul.gov/ppsidewalks
http://www.stpaul.gov/construction
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